
From: Weis, Jeremy John <jweis@sled.sc.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 12/20/2017 2:24:34 PM
Subject: FW: 2018 Mileage Rate Change

Attachments: Memo - 2018 Mileage Rate -.pdf

Should be for trips taken after January 1, 2018. Error in email below.


S/A Jeremy Weis
Executive Protection Unit
South Carolina Law Enforcement Division
4400 Broad River Road
Columbia, SC 29210
Main - 803-737-9000
Mobile - 803-260-0848
Email - jweis@sled.sc.gov

From: Li, Qin
 
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2017 4:04 PM
 
To: SLED Email
 
Subject: 2018 Mileage Rate Change
 

The mileage reimbursement for trips taken after January 1, 2017, will be at the rate of 54.5
cents per mile. 
This represents a one cent increase from the 2017 rate of 53.5 cents per mile. Please see
attached memo from the State Comptroller General's Office
 
Thanks,
Qin Li
SLED - Finance
 
 
From: Broughton, Jennifer [mailto:jbroughton@cg.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2017 3:48 PM
 
To: 
Subject: 2018 Mileage Rate Change
 
Please see attached memo.
Thanks,
 
Jennifer Broughton
Audits Manager
Phone: 803-734-2540
jbroughton@cg.sc.gov
 
Comptroller General’s Office
1200 Senate Street
Wade Hampton Building, Room 350
Columbia, SC 29201
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